

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on 17th May 2018 at 6.00pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllr Rebecca Hardie, Cllr Sally Rivlin, Mr John Turner, Mr Ken Allen, Mrs Sue Garner and Mr David Blackford, 
18/06 – 1: Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman:

Mr John Turner stood down as Chairman and asked the committee for proposals for the election of Chairman of this sub-committee. Mrs Garner proposed Mr John Turner for the position of Chairman. This was seconded by Cllr Hardie and unanimously agreed by the members.
The Chairman then proposed that Mrs Garner be elected Vice-Chairman. This was seconded by Mr Blackford and unanimously agreed by the members.
18/06 – 2: Apologies for Absence:
The meeting was fully attended
18/06 – 3: Minutes:
Mr Blackford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting held on 30th November 2017 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded by Mrs Garner and agreed with 5 votes and 1 abstention
18/06 – 4: Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk updated the members on the finances and plot holders. The end of financial year report showed that the allotments have generated a net income of £1005.00 to the end of March 2018. All plots are currently let. 
The Clerk reported that the Chairman and he had agreed a site for the bench for Peggy Jarman. He has taken delivery of the bench and the plaque and has arranged to have plinth built for it to stand on.
18/06 – 5: Plot Rents 2018/2019:

The plot rents currently stand at £4.00 per rod

Resolution:

The Chairman proposed that the plot rents remained at the same level. This was seconded by Cllr Hardie and agreed by the members.
18/06 – 6 General Data Protection Regulations:

The Clerk outlined the implications on the allotment holders of the above. It will be necessary to write to all plot holders asking them to agree to the Parish Council retaining their contact details for administration purposes and it was agreed that there would be a financial implication to this.
18/06 – 7: Correspondence:
Southern Water – Water Bills

IW Sports Club – Letter with regard to hedge cutting
18/06 – 8: Open Forum:
It was commented that the bottom of the track from Steyne Road often floods during periods of heavy rain. The Clerk stated that it had been agreed previously to put some gravel/planings down but permission from rights of way will need to be sought. The Clerk will follow up.

It was requested that a letter be sent out with the annual reminders to ask to keep vehicle movements to a minimum. Clerk to action.

It was requested that the Mare’s Tails be sprayed again. The Clerk will ask Brighstone Landscaping to carry out the task.

It was requested that a skip be provided in early 2019. The Clerk said he will put it on the agenda for a decision at the November meeting.

It was asked if the damaged sign on the Ryde Road gate can be replaced. The Clerk stated that he may have a spare one that he can put up. 
18/06 – 9: Next Meeting:
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th November 2018. 
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.35pm

………………………………..

Chairman 18th June 2018
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